
 

STAFF REPORT  
CITY OF GREEN COVE SPRINGS, FLORIDA 

TO:  City Council Regular Session MEETING DATE: July 16, 2024 

FROM: Mike Null, Asst. City Manager 

SUBJECT: Approval of Change Order #1 to contract with CGC, Inc for Walnut Street Improvements 

in the additive amount of $32,232.00, bringing the total contract amount to $3,204,979.00.  

Mike Null 
 

BACKGROUND 

Council awarded this project to CGC, Inc. on September 19, 2023, in the amount of $3,172,747.  This 

award was a portion of Bid Number 2023-08.  This change order is added at the request of City Staff.  

The plans call for hanging planters to be installed on all light poles, whether new, relocated or remaining 

in place.  Four (4) light poles were to remain in place.  However, during construction it was discovered 

that the concrete bases on these light poles were much smaller than the new ones and, therefore, 

insufficient to bear the weight of the new hanging planters, so staff asked that the concrete bases be 

replaced.  This estimate is in line with the original engineer’s lighting estimates.  Therefore, staff feels 

that the price is reasonable. 

 

FISCAL IMPACT 

Funding is available from restricted surtax funds. 

RECOMMENDATION 

Approve Change Order #1 to contract with CGC, Inc for Walnut Street Improvements in the additive 

amount of $32,232.00, bringing the total contract amount to $3,204,979.00. 
 


